November 18, 2003

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of November 19, 2003: Resolution approving a tax exemption for one Preconsidered Land Use Item as requested by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development.

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for the Arverne-by-the Sea Homeownership Program in the Rockaways, Queens.

This project is part of the City’s overall plan for the Arverne Urban Renewal Area.   The project includes the development of 525 two-family homes, 48 single-family homes, 1,138 rental and condominium units in mid-rise apartment buildings, 270,000 sq. ft. of commercial space, a 30,000 square ft. recreation center, and a 800-seat school.  The developer of the project selected through a competitive process by HPD is Benjamin-Beechwood, LLC.  The tax exemption being considered today is for twenty years and applies to the residential component of the project.  The estimated average value of the exemption when the residential portion of the project is completed is $4.1 million annually.

HPD’s ULURP application to the Council regarding the development of the Arverne Urban Renewal Area was approved by the Council’s Land Use Committee today, November 18, 2003.  This action had the approval of Council Members Sanders and Addabbo in whose districts the project is located.  

